HUMBIE, EAST & WEST SALTOUN AND BOLTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes 350th Meeting

Tuesday 7th February 2023 19:30 Humbie Village Hall

Present: Iain Galloway, Margo Hodge, Sandy Wilson, Frank Kirwan, Janet Beck, Shamin Akhtar, Carla Ward

Agenda Action item

1. Apologies

John McMillan, Robin Grenfell

2. Disclosure of Interests

Nothing declared

3. Approval of previous minutes

Approved

It was noted that the visit by the reporter to Bughtknowe had taken place but the report had not been issued yet.

4. Finance

Margo noted that there's been little change to the figures. Monies to the village hall will be paid this month. There is nothing outstanding.

5. Planning Applications

- Frank asked whether the Humbie playpark would require planning permissions for the work that is being carried out. Shamin stated that permission would only be required if they were to spread outside of the current space.
- lain noted that there had been no further consultations around the East Saltoun development plans.

6. Local Development Plan

Shamin stated that there is still no timescale available for the plans. The council will put out a call and we will get the opportunity to focus on our own area.

7. Proposed Community Benefit Fund

Janet attended this meeting at stated that she feels we should definitely engage.

They are looking at setting up 2 committee groups. One to focus on Due Diligence and another to look at the vision/focused purpose of the entities. Janet has been asked to be on the Due Diligence group. lain will pass on the contact details for Alistair Wylie (lawyer) to Janet.

Frank stated that it's important that council agree that when a developer contacts them, they direct them to the Vision/Focus group. The council needs to endorse the umbrella body.

8. Correspondence (since last meeting)

Frank will be signing up for the geomapping facility - Community Map Scotland. He will also sign up for the webinar. Will provide feedback at the next meeting.

9. Website - additions from this meeting

The link for reporting missed bin collections will be added to the site. Frank will send lain the link.

10. Any other business

- Colin Boyd sent Margo an email as regards the new speed restrictions around East Saltoun. He noted that he had not seen any ttro, so the new limitations cannot be enforced.
 - Carla was unable to find a ttro relating to the changes and has emailed the council to ask whether anything was sent out.
- lain stated that he has previously requested a reactive speed sign for East Saltoun but never received any feedback. He will forward the emails through to Shamin. Shamin will follow up on the request.
- Frank will prepare a strategy paper over the next month or 2 around getting DCI updated.

SA

 Sandy suggested having fresher fairs in the community hall on a Saturday morning, to let the community know what organisations are here. There is great interest from the community for this. The Humbie council will discuss this further.

11. Date of next meeting

7th March 2023 Bolton Village Hall